PAGE  
3


[image: image1.png]California State University

Northridge



     __________       SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1___________Faculty Senate Office





                                                                      (818) 677-3263
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MINUTES – Approved 9/18/08
July 30, 2008 (Special Meeting)
Juniper Hall, Room 3107
Members Present:  Alfano, Chong, Hellenbrand, Lien, Matos (Chair), Spector, Stepanek, Wolfbauer (Recording Secretary), Zvi
Members Absent:  Bendavid, Phillips, Swerkes
Guests:  A. Asef-Vaziri, H. Baker, B. Cleveland, S. Cullen, D. Danta, S. Fitzgerald, E. Godard, D. Levin, S. Nguyen
President Matos called the meeting to order at 2:02 p.m.
1.
Announcements
a.
The Executive Committee was invited to visit the Faculty Senate website.   The site was recently upgraded with the newer templates and the structure was changed.
b.
Matos proposed that each member of the Executive Committee attend the first meeting of one Standing Committee to discuss their charge and other issues.  She distributed a list of talking points and asked the SEC members to review the list and be prepared to provide feedback at the next SEC meeting on August 12th.
2.
Executive Session for PP&R:  Associate Dean of the College of Social and Behavioral Sciences Search Approval

Darrick Danta, Member of Search Committee

Darrick Danta met with the Executive Committee to present the final report and to explain the process followed in searching for the Associate Dean of the College of Social and Behavioral Sciences.  

After allowing time to review the report and answer questions, it was MSP to approve the search process.
3.
Faculty Web Templates and Other Technology Related Issues

Guest Presenters:  Hilary Baker, David Levin, Sue Cullen, Steven Fitzgerald, 
Stephanie Nguyen

David Levin, Director of Academic Technology, provided a brief Academic Technology update on some of the projects that are currently taking place: 1) Selection criteria to determine which LMS to choose are being identified. 2) Our contract with Mirapoint (e-mail) will be expiring on June 30, 2009 so a committee has been formed to evaluate options.  3) Six faculty members have been working this summer on a variety of projects relating to e-learning technologies 4) An ad hoc committee is investigating student response systems (clickers) with the goal of selecting a single system for campus-wide adoption.  5) Eighteen new smart classrooms have been set-up. 6) Web-baed authentication for the university’s wireless network is now in place.   

Sue Cullen (ATI Support Coordinator) explained the progress on developing accessible templates.  Two new templates have been designed to help faculty create their accessible web presence.   Stephanie Nguyen (College of Humanities ATI Coordinator) explained her College’s pilot program for training faculty and staff to use the new templates.


To use the accessible templates, faculty will need a default file structure (incorporating best practices).  IT would therefore like to set up the default structure in faculty accounts to make the training process smoother and to provide uniformity.   SEC recommended that new faculty and those with no visible web structure automatically be given the file structure.  Those with some web presence should be given the option of converting to the default structure or continuing with what they are using.  IT plans to move forward with this plan of action; the Provost will communicate this information to the Colleges and Departments, and will work with the Deans to establish a likely timeline for the conversion process.  
4.
Campus Quality Fee – Harry Hellenbrand

Link to: Draft Campus Quality Fee Allocation and Accountability Process

Provost Hellenbrand explained how the Campus Quality Fee allocation process will work with regard to technology and student support services. Students will be surveyed in the Fall to identify funding opportunities and needs.  The appropriate committees will review the responses and make their determinations.  Academic Affairs will report to the Student Fee Advisory Committee and the University Planning and Budget Group prior to recommending specific allocations to the President.  A yearly accountability report of how the allocated funds were spent will be submitted to the Student Fee Advisory Committee.   Hellenbrand asked the Executive Committee to review the draft proposal and to send him any comments.
5.
Budget Update – Harry Hellenbrand

We are still looking at a $7 million budget cut that will be phased in over a couple of years.  A document titled, Reflections in a Bloodshot Eye:  Budget, CSUN, CSU is posted on the Academic Affairs website which provides a more detailed description of the Provost’s view on the budget.

Hellenbrand plans to roll out a new campus campaign called, “Do the Math.”   His assumption is that the cost of attending college will continue to rise because fee increases are inevitable to offset state decreases.  But, we can help students to save money on indirect costs.  Examples of ways for students to save money include standardizing and recycling clickers, implementing a textbook rental plan, developing “e” materials, initiating block scheduling so students can save on commuting, etc.   He plans to brainstorm with the Deans and the Senate to come up with additional ideas to reduce costs to our students.

Hellenbrand also mentioned that we should be cautious about spending large amounts of money on heavy infrastructure technology improvements.  For example, on Google there is now a software platform for storing information and doing web developing.  It is clear that web-based technologies (available off-site) are increasingly available, so we don’t want to spend huge amounts of money for these same processes.  He also hopes the Statewide Senate will help the CSU campuses work in concert on technology purchases to achieve more competitive bids and prices.  
6.
Office Space for Lecturers

The lack of enough office space for Lecturers was brought to the attention of the Provost.  Hellenbrand acknowledged the problem and said that he had asked Academic Resources to do an audit of office space on the campus.  Diane Stephens may be contacted for a copy of the audit report.  Hellenbrand said that 30 cubicles will be set up in the Bank Building. He will check on the status and report back to the Executive Committee.
Meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.
Submitted by:
Heidi Wolfbauer, Recording Secretary



Cheryl Spector, Secretary of the Faculty
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